

EHS
School
Advisory
Council
Meeting

February 26, 2019

5:30 p.m.

"The goal isn't to leave a better world for your kids. The goal is to leave better kids for the world."

Salman Kahn

New Agenda Items	Notes
Welcome	Mr. Redman welcomed SAC committee. Present: Sara Bravo, Principal Stacey Johnson, Assistant Principal and acting secretary Don Redman, SAC Chair Alison Kearley Josh Colvin Jennifer Hammock Nathan Hammock Jennifer Martinez Linda Dyke Ralph Hodges Vasco Eagle Vasco Eagle Junior Beth Allen Kevin Douglas Absent: Pedro Reyes Felipe Leon Ponce Don Lauro Guests: JROTC members 1SGT Daniel Board Member The Honorable Ashley Smith-Juarez
Approve January 2019 SAC Minutes	Motion to approve minutes by Hammock and second made by Eagle. Approved- by Mr. Redman
SAC Budget	Proposal/Request to utilize SAC Funds for new walkie-talkies for safety/security Ms. Bravo- This item is going to be tabled. It will be presented in April.
District SAC Meeting Review	Mr. Redman- the meeting was poorly attended by Area SAC chairs, school board member, and superintendent due to conflicting meeting that was being held which was the meeting on conditions of the schools. Discussion on security meeting- new officers to police academy to train police officers for more schools. New cameras in most of the schools. EHS cameras are being installed.
EHS JROTC Presentation	Ms. Bravo introduced JROTC 1SGT Daniel and EHS JROTC Cadets. J. Rowell (Battalion Commander) introduced herself and explained her role as a leader within the battalion J. Torres (Executive Officer) introduced himself and explained his leadership role in the JROTC.

H. Cervantes- (Command Sergeant Major) introduced herself and explained her role as the color guard leader. J. Rowell (Battalion Commander) then discussed their Mission and Motto "Super charged rams! What does it mean to us? " Benefits of JROTC was given by XO J. Torres. He included team building, leadership positions, listening skills, scholarship opportunities, service learning projects, volunteer hours for graduation, and enlisting at a higher rank for contributing. He also discussed their presentation on gun safety awareness at Southside Middle School. H. Cervantes presented past events: (see powerpoint) J. Rowell presented upcoming events and competitions: (see powerpoint) J. Torres presented future plans for improvement: (see powerpoint) A.Omerovic- Cadet experience; how it assisted with her selfconfidence and self-esteem; shared experiences of the benefits from group projects and how it pushed her to become a leader; now she leads multiple items within JROTC and has learned to transition through self-discipline. Questions opened by A.Omerovic. Questions varied from how students got interested in JROTC, how they earned their medals, reasons for sticking with program, numbers of cadets (350), etc. SAC members also thanked the JROTC for their hard work, for their leadership, for marching in the veterans' parade, and for being leaders within the school. AAC/SAC Principal's Report One CTE position vacant – high number of applicants due to surplus area mid-year All other positions in place. FSA Retakes begin this week. We also continue to PERT test our seniors and boot camp the seniors who are consistently cycle through the Principal's Report ACT/SAT. Moving into MOCK EOC testing stretch with interventions, push-ins, pull-outs and a focus on target students to reach academic goals Safety and Security – Feb 14th Full School Search went well. District Code Red completed and hard corner walk-through in progress. New security cameras are starting installation this week.



EHS
School
Advisory
Council
Meeting

February 26, 2019 5:30 p.m.

Closing

"The goal isn't to leave a better world for your kids. The goal is to leave better kids for the world."

Salman Kahn

Tuesday, April 23, 2019
Next SAC Meeting Date:
The Honorable Ashley Smith-Juarez, school board member, joined the meeting at 6:16pm. She stated that she would come back for another meeting as she realized that the meeting is ending. She discussed the goals she has as the representative of EHS. She also discussed the Board's focus on facilities and aging buildings. Discussed usable life of an infrastructure and finances that are part of that plan. Input is needed from SAC members.
Mr. Redman reminded everyone to sign in on the sign in sheet.
Vasco Eagle- inquired about the busing for Grad Night- Bravo explained reasoning behind cancellation of 3 rd bus. Eagle inquired about a van. Martinez explained reason for not having van.
Public Library Hours sign requested by R. Hodges
Ms. Bravo asked Ms. Dyke if she was able to go to the aging facilities was not able to go to aging facilities.
Barnes Rd. Detour March 4th – March 17th Flyers going out to parents this week.
Discipline numbers continue to be significantly lower than last year. Overall referrals last year – 1500. This year – 850.

5:30 p.m.

Adjourned at 7:25 p.m.